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March 27, 2012 

 

Metro Planning Staff 

c/o Dennis Egner 

City of Lake Oswego 

380 A Avenue 

PO Box 369 

Lake Oswego, OR 97034 

 

RE: Statement Regarding Lake Oswego’s Application for Major Modification to the UGB 

 

To whom it may concern: 

 

At this time, the Clackamas County Board of Commissioners (BCC) is taking no position Lake 

Oswego’s proposal to expand the Metro urban growth boundary (UGB) to include approximately 93 

acres of city-owned land.   The BCC has discussed the matter and remains concerned about several 

issues:  

 It is unclear what concept planning and coordination activities Lake Oswego will do with other 

cities,  the Stafford Hamlet  and other stakeholders with respect to this proposal and whether those 

activities would be sufficient to satisfy the planning coordination requirements in the 

intergovernmental agreement (IGA) between the County and Metro regarding urban and rural 

reserves.  Ideally, that coordination would take place before Metro considers a specific UGB 

proposal.  The County views the IGA requirements as going well beyond the notice and comment 

requirements of Statewide Planning Goal 2. 

 It is uncertain whether Lake Oswego will continue to participate in local and regional planning 

efforts in the Stafford area once their immediate interests are satisfied, should this proposal be 

approved.  

It is likely that these issues can be resolved with further discussion among the stakeholders, and we 

understand the City is reaching out to begin those discussions.   However, give the short time the 

County has had to review and respond to the City’s request, we cannot support it at this time.  Further 

discussions could well lead the County to change its position. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

CLACKAMAS COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 

 

 

Charlotte Lehan     

Chairperson       

 

 

 
 

cc:  Michael McCallister, Planning Director, Clackamas County (via email) 
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